Kingfield Neighborhood Association

Minutes for the Board of Directors Meeting

April 14, 2010
Board Members Present:  

Alex Baumann, Robyn Bipes, Scott Bordon, Mark Brandow, Arthur Knowles, Destin Nygard, Marshall Onsrud, Dave Saddoris, JobyLynn Sassily-James, Chris Sur
Board Members Absent:

Chris DeParde, Tom Parent, Marie Wolf
KFNA Staff Present: 

Sarah Linnes-Robinson, Sarah Gleason
Others Present:
Community guests
Meeting Called to Order:

Sur called the meeting to order at 7:06 PM.
Minutes Approval:

March 2010 Minutes: - Minutes were tabled due to time and will be reviewed at the April meeting. 
Community Forum:

1) Nicollet Square Retail Update and Space Details:
· Construction update – Kirk Moorhead reported project is ahead of schedule, footings being poured this week. Certificate of Occupancy expected by November 15th. Zoning is OR2 which is a special designation by City that is somewhat restrictive and limits to 7 or so potential uses of retail space. 2 out of the 3 spaces will be retail, one office.
· Retail Update – Jill Garcia said Plymouth is still searching for corner tenant that will offer on-site employment for tenants.  Plymouth is looking for good leads for possible tenants, and is working with HIRED to train new employees.  Hope for 10-15 retail jobs on-site.  They prefer to secure a neighborhood-focused businesses and entrepreneurial ideas are welcome.  Plan to open in Fall.
· Public Art update – Public art on wall is a “go” with the City.
2) Aliveness Project:
· Joe Larson, Executive Director, gave description of Aliveness Project moving into Tyson Building on corner of 38th/ Nicollet.  Aliveness is HIV-AIDS service and community center nonprofit existing at 38th/Chicago for 20 years, serving ¼ of all HIV-AIDS persons in MN.

· Capital Campaign is launched to renovate interior of 1st and 2nd floors at Tyson Building. Construction expected this summer or late fall, pending fundraising. Mr. Larson shared capital campaign materials and Dine Out-Do Good fundraiser on April 29th.  Many Kingfield area restaurants participating, and interested Board members were asked to volunteer as hosts.
· Art in Public Places Grant – project approved for submission to the City.

New Business:

3) Project Legos
· Presentation by Kyle, Executive Director of  Legos
· Nonprofit focused on “inspiring kids to be agents of change” through youth leadership in action.

· Proposed project with Kingfield neighborhood teens, as part of an Open Model piloted in St. Paul

· Kingfield teens + neighboring teens would get a stipend to work on community-based project of their own designation, funded by Legos
· SLR noted that Kingfield has had no teen-focused projects in its history

· “KFNA support Legos for teen employment in Kingfield, including the support of staff time (SLR and SG) to get the project off the ground and for fundraising for the project including submitting a grant as lead community applicant to CURA grant program”.  Saddoris proposed amendment to state “estimated 20 hours of staff time as baseline, and review of staff time at future board meetings”. Onsrud moved, Knowles seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
4) Dog Park
· Presentation by Marek Rider and 8 community members on potential Kingfield Dog Park in MLK Park.
· Effort has blossomed in past year from grassroots beginning. Work to date includes FB page launched with 200 friends, dogwalking tours, public meeting in October, presented potential sites to Park Board.
· Community members introduced themselves and spoke in favor of a dog park, citing reasons: 1) better use of MLK park, especially unused area currently proposed along freeway wall for dog park, 2) need of dog park nearer than Lake of the Isles, 3) increased walkability and activity on Kingfield streets by dog walkers to and from MLK.  Also plan to make case to Park Board that increased off-leash permit fees will help cover costs of establishing dog park.
· Potential dog park maps were distributed, showing location of proposed site along freeway wall.  Maps depicted one long run, and smaller area for small dogs. Short discussion on how proposed plan works with existing pedestrian path. 
·  Community members asked 3 things of KFNA:
· Establish the community members as official Dog Park Task Force

· KFNA official support of the dog park concept to Park Board as KFNA-approved project
· Approval for using KFNA name for dog park fundraising
· Bipes moved “the establishment of a Dog Park Task Force, approval of KFNA name and sponsor both for Park Board and for fundraising, and issue a statement of support for the dog park”.  Short discussion followed citing Task Force provide written report to Board on monthly basis, as all Task Forces are required to do. Knowles seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.

5) Seating of Nicollet Avenue Representative
· Tom Parent has indicated he is interested in serving as KFNA Board and Redevelopment Committee Rep on the Nicollet Avenue Steering Committee.  Jay Roos and Arthur Knowles both agreed to be back-up for him in case of a conflict.  KFNA has not indentified a business rep yet so the seating of all representatives was tabled until the next meeting.
6) Blaisdell/1st Avenue Bike Lanes
· Tabled discussion until May until after the Redevelopment Committee has a chance to discuss.
7) Community Initiated Grant Program
· SLR shared updated CIG program description from last year, and briefed board on purpose of CIG program: Phase II money exists for small community-initiated programs. Purpose was to elicit ideas from the community and support with mini-grants.
· SLR brought forward 2 proposals for consideration under new language: Community Gardens project at $3,000, and 39th/Blaisdell Front Yard/Boulevard Gardens at $1,000
· Sassily-James discussed concern that CIG program was not appropriate funding stream for Community Gardens project, due to question of whether it was grassroots or began with KFNA staff.
· Discussion among Board on program design, and proposed recommendation that small grants be reviewed by staff, with larger grants reviewed by full board.  Consensus was that all programs should be reviewed by full Board.
· Nygard moved to accept proposed language of CIG program, with the following changes: 1) all projects come to the full Board, 2) strike last bullet point of modified language, 3) removal of extra “project” word in 2nd paragraph.  Saddoris seconded.  Motion carried unanimously (Borden abstained)
· Knowles moved acceptance of both projects seeking CIG funding: $3,000 for Community Gardens and $1,000 for 39th/Blaisdell Front Yard/Boulevard gardens. Motion carried unanimously (Borden and Saddoris abstained)
Old Business:

1)  Annual Meeting:

· Will occur on Monday, April 19th
· New Board members will be elected

· Acknowledgement given to exiting board members

Secretary’s and Treasurers Reports:

1) Nygard moved to delay both Secretary and Treasurer reports until May board meeting. Bordon seconded. Passed unanimously
Meeting Adjourned:

Meeting adjourned at 9:02 PM.

Minutes prepared by Robyn Bipes.
KFNA Board Secretary – Marie Wolf
KFNA Board President – Chris Sur
KFNA E-Vote for KFNA Statement of Support for the Kingfield Dogpark 4/19/10
I support the statement of support letter [as drafted].  However, if possible, I prefer to remove the word “entire” from ‘…for constructing an off-leash dogpark along the entire eastern edge of MLK Park.”

--Dave Saddoris
Seconded: Chris Sur

Approved: Onsrud, Nygard, Brandow, Bipes, Parent, Wolf
In January 2009, a group of neighbors approached KFNA and expressed their interest in seeing an off-leash dogpark at Martin Luther King Park.  The Kingfield Neighborhood Association (KFNA) Board tasked them with determining if the idea was feasible and if there was interest from other residents.  On April 14, 2010, after hearing the Dog Park Core Team’s report, the KFNA Board formally adopted the Team’s recommendation for constructing an off-leash dogpark along the eastern edge of MLK Park.  We, the KFNA Board of Directors, support the creation of an off-leash area for dogs within Martin Luther King Park because we believe that this will:

· Increase community interaction between residents

· Bring new visitors to MLK Park

· Attract pedestrian visitors from several surrounding neighborhoods

· Add an amenity to an otherwise under-utilized section of the park

· Serve a diverse population from a largely residential area

· Serve an area of Minneapolis with a high density of dog ownership

· Serve an area of Minneapolis with no off-leash areas within walking distance

· Further the goal of establishing dog facilities in each Park District of the city

· Improve safety in the neighborhood and park through community policing

· Address issues of current illegal off-leash visits to the park

· Encourage enjoyment of green spaces within the city

· Invite new patronage of local businesses and community resources

· Increase purchases of off-leash permits to help maintain this and other dog facilities

Furthermore, we recognize that in preparing this proposal for an off-leash area, the task force has:

· Garnered a strong show of support from the community through outreach and education

· Reached out to members of the community from several neighborhoods through surveys and personal interaction

· Encouraged participation by Park Board representatives, area leaders, local businesses, and residents not otherwise involved or connected within their communities

· Striven to address concerns of citizens, neighbors, and other patrons of the park

· Selected this site from among several others in south Minneapolis to minimize any negative impact on the surrounding community

For these reasons, we the KFNA Board of Directors, support and recommend the proposal put forth by the KFNA Kingfield Dogpark task force.
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